
 

 

 

The Principal’s Corner 
 
Greetings! 
 
The first trimester of the school year has closed, 
and students will be bringing home their report 
cards today.  If you do not receive a report card, 
please contact the school after checking with your 
child.  If you have questions or concerns about the 
report card, please contact your child’s teacher. 
 
Although school will be in session next Monday 
and Tuesday, this will be our last newsletter until 
we return from our Thanksgiving Holiday.  May 
this holiday be filled with much peace and joy for 
your family and friends, and be a safe one, too.  
One of the things for which I am most thankful is 
to be a part of a school community with so many 
wonderful and talented children, parents/
guardians, and teachers. 
 
Our neighborhood churches are hosting a delicious 
hot dinner on Thanksgiving Day to anyone who 
lives in the area.  There are two ways to enjoy this 
delicious meal: you may go to the North Avenue 
Alliance Church at 901 North Avenue on 
Thanksgiving Day between the hours of 12:00 and 
2:00 p.m.,        and it will be served to you.  
However, if you prefer that the meals be delivered 
to your home between 11:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. 
on Thanksgiving Day, please call St. Mark’s 
Church at 864-7686 or 862-3616,  or me at the 
school at 864-8479, and let us know you many 
meals you are requesting, as well as your address 
and telephone number. 
 
We are so thankful to Mrs. Beatrice Gerrish of 
Ridgewood Drive, who knitted many beautiful 
(and warm!) hats and mittens for our students.  We 
are so thankful for our kind and generous 
neighbors! 
 
Thank you for all you are doing—and will do—to 
make our school community one of safety, respect, 
and responsibility for all who come through our 
doors. 
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Calendar of Events 
 
 

  11/21:  1st Trimester Report Cards Distributed to  
  Students 
 
  11/26 – 11/28:  Thanksgiving Holiday 
 
  11/27:  Thanksgiving Day Meals at North  
  Avenue Alliance Church.  Home deliveries  
  available, too. 
 
  12/8:  Student Extravaganza Sale  
  (Sponsored by the P.T.O.) 
 
  12/8:  P.T.O. Meeting/Dinner  
  (5:30-7:00 p.m.)  --  Library 
 
  12/16:  Celebrations Around the World  
  Assembly  (1:30 p.m.)  --  Gym 
 
  12/22 – 1/2:   Holiday Vacation 
 
  1/5:  School Resumes After Holiday Vacation 

New Colors – C.P.  Smith T-Shirts 

For Sale 
 
Once again we have some 
fabulous new Smith T-shirts for 
sale. New Colors for this year! 
Blue shirts with a lime green 
logo!  Sizing for Youth, Adults 
and new fitted Women’s shirts. 

$13 each for these high quality shirts. Show your 
school spirit! Great as gifts for the whole family! 
See samples in school lobby. Get an order form 
from the PTO bulletin board, Tina in the office or 
in your kids folder. ORDERS DUE BY 12/5!  
Delivery the week before break. 



 

 

Attention All Smith Families 
 
Our Kids Only, 
Shopping 
Extravaganza is Mon, 
Dec 8th. 
 
We need donated 
items ASAP! Please 

bring your donations to the office. Items will be 
accepted for the sale until Friday, Dec 5th.  We 
also need volunteers for the event on Dec 8th.  
Please see the sign-up sheet in the office or 
contact one of us. 
 
Nadeen St-Pierre 860-5126 
Karen Ruben 315-369-8966 
 

Holiday Support 
 
It's that time of year again! 
Starting  November 1st, 
Chances for Christmas will be 
taking registrations for support 
with Holiday gifts. Please 
call (802) 777-5130 to sign up. 
PLEASE note that our voice 
mailbox only holds 20 
messages, so please only leave 

one message!!! Your call will be returned, in the 
evening only. Do not leave more than one 
message, so other families have the opportunity to 
do the same. The volunteer who will be handling 
all of our phone calls works full time, so will only 
be able to access and return calls in the evening. 
Please be patient and know that calls will be 
returned in the order received. 
 
In order to receive our gifts: 
**You MUST NOT be signed up elsewhere! This 
is extremely important as we have found that many 
families are trying to get assistance from our 
program when they are already receiving services 
elsewhere. You cannot sign up for our program if 
you have signed up elsewhere. 
**You must provide us with an original social 
security card for yourself and each of your 
children. Just having the SS# is not sufficient - we 
must have an original copy for each family 
member. 
**You must provide us with a photo ID. 
** You must provide a current piece of mail with 
address. 
Pick up dates for 2014 will be at the Champlain 
Mill during December: 
*December 18th all day and in the morning on the 
19th: Giving Tree families 
*December 19th in the afternoon and all day on 
the 20th: Families with appointments. 
**Please note that once we have given you your 
appointment date and time, you MUST remember 
it. We will not give it to you again as time does not 
allow on our end. If you lose your time slot, you 
are welcome to come during walk-ins. 
*December 21st-22nd all day: Walk in families. 
 
Lastly, we are in DESPERATE need of toys this 
year, so PLEASE, spread the word. The more gifts 
we receive, the more families we can serve - 
perhaps your own. 

 

News from Around the School 
 
Mrs. Christine Tetrault’s 
Kindergarten students have 
begun Writer’s Workshop.  
Each student has a folder and 
has an opportunity to be a 
writer and artist and create 

stories on topics of their choice.  So far, topics 
have included apples, flowers, pets, friends, 
family, and adventure stories about dragons and 
princesses.  Mrs. Tetrault’s class is now on 
Twitter, too! 
 
Mrs. Carolyn Pallutto’s Grade 1 students are 
focusing hard on blends in Spelling.  In Science, 
they are doing a lot of inquiry work with magnets.  
Students collect information in their Science 
notebooks.  Students recently read to a well-
attended gathering of parents and guardians the 
wonderful stories they have written.  They are 
becoming talented writers and readers! 
 
Ms. Kim Brockway’s Grade 4 students are 
building reading stamina, increasing each day the 
amount of time they are reading.  They are 
practicing reading with expression and paying 
attention to punctuation.  They are busily writing 
in their writer’s notebooks, too. 
 
We are setting up our Student Council for the 
2014-15 school year.  We will have more 
information about that soon. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


